
TCEQ Interoffice Memorandum 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 

 

TO:             Office of the Chief Clerk    
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality  

  
THRU:         Chris Kozlowski, Team Leader  

Water Rights Permitting Team  
  
FROM:         Heather Zuo, Project Manager  

Water Rights Permitting Team  
  
DATE:          October 4, 2024 
  
SUBJECT:    Texas A&M University 
  ADJ 5271 
  CN600307623, RN106586647  

Application No. 12-5271A to Amend Certificate of    
Adjudication No. 12-5271 

  Texas Water Code § 11.122, Requiring Limited Mailed Notice 
Brazos River, Brazos River Basin 

  Palo Pinto County 
 
The application was received on January 3, 2024, and partial fees were received on 
January 8, 2024. Additional information was received on September 16 and 17, 
2024, and additional fees were received on October 1, 2024. The application was 
declared administratively complete and accepted for filing with the Office of the 
Chief Clerk on October 4, 2024. Mailed notice to the interjacent water right holders 
of record in the Brazos River Basin is required pursuant to Title 30 Texas 
Administrative Code (TAC) § 295.158(c)(3)(D), and notice to the record holder is 
required pursuant to 30 TAC § 295.158(c)(2)(B). 
  
All fees have been paid and the application is sufficient for filing.  
  
  
  
____________________________  
Heather Zuo, Project Manager   
Water Rights Permitting Team  
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section  
  
 
 
 

OCC Mailed Notice Required     ☒ YES        ☐ NO 



Jon Niermann, Chairman 

Bobby Janecka, Commissioner 

Catarina R. Gonzales, Commissioner 

Kelly Keel, Executive Director 

 

 

TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution 

P.O. Box 13087   •   Austin, Texas 78711-3087   •   512-239-1000   •   tceq.texas.gov 

How is our customer service?   tceq.texas.gov/customersurvey 
printed on recycled paper 

 

October 4, 2024 
     
Mr. John Cason, Assistant Professor  VIA E-MAIL 
Texas A&M University 
1229 N. US Hwy 281 
Stephenville, TX 76401-8992 
 
RE:      Texas A&M University 
 ADJ 5271 
 CN600307623, RN106586647 
 Application No. 12-5271A to Amend Certificate of Adjudication No. 12-5271 
 Texas Water Code § 11.122, Requiring Limited Mailed Notice 

Brazos River, Brazos River Basin 
 Palo Pinto County 
    
Dear Mr. Cason: 
 
This acknowledges receipt on September 16 and 17, 2024 of additional information, and on 
October 1, 2024, of fees in the amount of $426.30 (Receipt No. M540791, copy attached). 
 
The application was declared administratively complete and filed with the Office of the Chief 
Clerk on October 4, 2024. Staff will continue processing the application for consideration by the 
Executive Director.  
 
Please be advised that additional information may be requested during the technical review 
phase of the application process. 
 
If you have any questions concerning the application, please contact me via email at 
Heather.Zuo@tceq.texas.gov or by telephone at (512) 239-4636.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Heather Zuo, Project Manager  
Water Rights Permitting Team 
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
 
Attachment 
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Heather Zuo

From: John M. Cason < >
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 10:29 AM
To: Heather Zuo; Cason, John Michael; Stephen Cisneros; Brent W. Auvermann; Sara 

Thetford; Rachel A. Moravec
Cc: Joshua Schauer; Humberto Galvan; Chris Kozlowski
Subject: RE: Texas A&M App No.12-5271A RFI

Humberto and Heather, 
 
As a follow-up to our meeting this morning, I confirm that the three requested items (diversion rate, upstream diversion 
point location, and downstream diversion point location) are as stated in the letter. Thank you for taking the time to meet 
with me and explain what you needed. If you need anything else, please don’t hesitate to let me know. 
 
johnny 
 

From: John M. Cason  
Sent: Monday, September 16, 2024 8:42 AM 
To: Heather Zuo <Heather.Zuo@tceq.texas.gov>; Cason, John Michael ; Stephen Cisneros 
< >; Brent W. Auvermann < >; Sara Thetford 
< >; Rachel A. Moravec < > 
Cc: Joshua Schauer <Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov>; Humberto Galvan <Humberto.Galvan@tceq.texas.gov>; Chris 
Kozlowski <chris.kozlowski@tceq.texas.gov> 
Subject: RE: Texas A&M App No.12-5271A RFI 
 
Heather, 
 
I was pleased to receive your email and to see the progress on our application. I would like to confirm that the diversion 
rate will not exceed 10 cubic feet per second (4500 gallons per minute). I see the confusion, likely because the "4" was 
inadvertently left off the gallons per minute estimate. 
 
Regarding the upstream and downstream diversion points, the GPS coordinates we provided correspond to the survey tract 
names listed on the Palo Pinto Appraisal District website, as best as I can ascertain. If there's a more suitable method for 
identifying these survey tracts, please feel free to let me know.  For your information, the property in question was gifted 
to Texas A&M by Dr. Maynard Ewton. However, there was a late land exchange involving the land where the lower 
diversion point is located, which now appears on the Appraisal District website between Dr. Ewton and Texas A&M. This 
information was not available at the time of our application submission in January. Could this be causing the issue you're 
referring to? Dr. Ewton is aware of our plans and can be contacted if needed.  Please advise us on how to proceed? 
 
I have forwarded the invoice to our Business Administrator, Sara Thetford. While our typical processing window is 30 
days, she may be able to expedite the $426.30 fee. Alternatively, if necessary, I can provide a personal check and seek 
reimbursement later. Could you please advise on the latest date by which our application will remain active so we can 
determine the best course of action? 
Thank you for your assistance, and I look forward to your response. 
 
 
johnny 

From: Heather Zuo <Heather.Zuo@tceq.texas.gov>  
Sent: Friday, September 13, 2024 2:57 PM 
To: Cason, John Michael < > 
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Heather Zuo 
Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting Team, Water Availability Division  
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
heather.zuo@tceq.texas.gov | (512)-239-4636 
 
 



 

Jon Niermann, Chairman 

Bobby Janecka, Commissioner 

Catarina R. Gonzales, Commissioner 

Kelly Keel, Executive Director 

TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution 

P.O. Box 13087   •   Austin, Texas 78711-3087   •   512-239-1000   •   tceq.texas.gov 

How is our customer service?     tceq.texas.gov/customersurvey 
printed on recycled paper 

September 13, 2024 
  
Mr. John Cason         VIA E-MAIL 
Texas A&M University 
1229 N. US Hwy 281 
Stephenville, TX 76401-8992                   
                      
RE: Texas A&M University  
 ADJ 5271 

CN600307623, RN106586647 
Application No. 12-5271A to Amend Certificate of Adjudication No. 12-5271 
Texas Water Code § 11.122, Requiring Limited Mailed Notice 
Brazos River, Brazos River Basin  

 Palo Pinto County 
 
Dear Mr. Cason: 
 
This acknowledges receipt, on January 3, 2024, of the referenced application and fees in the 
amount of $112.50 (Receipt No. M409241, copy attached).  
 
Additional information and fees are required before the application can be declared 
administratively complete.  
 
1. Confirm that the combined maximum diversion rate will not exceed 10 cfs (4,500 gpm). 
 
2. Confirm the survey name and abstract number of the upstream diversion point of the 

proposed diversion reach. Staff notes that a review of the Texas General Land Office survey 
and abstract locations indicates that the latitude and longitude you provided in Worksheet 
3.0 places the point in the J. Northcross Survey, Abstract 356. 

 
3. Confirm the survey name and abstract number of the downstream diversion point of the 

proposed diversion reach. Staff notes that a review of the Texas General Land Office survey 
and abstract locations indicates that the latitude and longitude you provided in Worksheet 
3.0 places the point in the B. Harris Survey, Abstract 245. 
 

4. Remit fees in the amount of $426.30, as described below. Please make the check payable to 
the TCEQ or Texas Commission on Environmental Quality.  

 
Filing Fee (Amendment)   $  100.00 
Recording Fee     $    12.50 
Notice Fee ($2.94 x 145 WR holders) $  426.30 
TOTAL FEES    $  538.80 
FEES RECEIVED    $  112.50 
TOTAL FEES DUE   $  426.30 

  
Please provide the requested information and fees by October 14, 2024 or the application may 
be returned pursuant to Title 30 Texas Administrative Code § 281.18. 
 



Texas A&M University 
Application No. 12-5271A 
September 13, 2024 
Page 2 of 2 

P.O. Box 13087   •   Austin, Texas 78711-3087   •   512-239-1000   •   tceq.texas.gov 

How is our customer service?     tceq.texas.gov/customersurvey 
printed on recycled paper 

 

 
If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me via email at 
Heather.Zuo@tceq.texas.gov or by telephone at (512) 239-4636. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Heather Zuo, Project Manager  
Water Rights Permitting Team 
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
 
Attachment 
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Jenna Rollins

From: Jenna Rollins
Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2024 1:29 PM
To: John M. Cason; Stephen Cisneros; Brent W. Auvermann
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report
Attachments: Texas A&M University_12-5271A_Receipt.pdf

Good afternoon Mr. Cason,  

We received the application and fees submitted for Texas A&M University. Please see the attached receipt. 

Thank you,  
Jenna Rollins, Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting Team  
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
512-239-1845

From: John M. Cason < >  
Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2024 12:11 PM 
To: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov>; Stephen Cisneros < >; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: Re: Updated SHR report 

Jenna, 

I was just checking to see if you received our application packet? Since I wrote a personal check so was also wanted to 
see if I can get a receipt for reimbursement purposes.  

johnny 

John Cason 
Assistant Professor of Peanut Breeding and Genetics 
Texas A&M AgriLife Research 
1229 N. Hwy 281 
Stephenville, TX 76401 
Office: 254-974-9419 
Cell:  
Fax: 254-965-3759 

From: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 2:10 PM 
To: John M. Cason ; Stephen Cisneros ; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report  

Good afternoon Mr. Cason, 
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Thank you for the update. Once we receive the application and fees, we will send the payment over to our cashier’s 
office. They will process the payment and send us back a receipt. I will make sure that gets sent to you.  

Best,  
Jenna Rollins, Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting Team  
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
512-239-1845

From: John M. Cason < >  
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 11:12 AM 
To: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov>; Stephen Cisneros < >; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report 

Jenna, 

I wanted to let you know we will send out the Amendment request hard copy and the filing fee today by Fedex.  It should 
arrive tomorrow.   

Can I get a receipt for the check I sent?  I will need it for my reimbursement. 

johnny 
From: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2024 8:29 AM 
To: John M. Cason < >; Stephen Cisneros < >; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report 

Mr. Cason,  

Yes, you can pay with a personal check. That is fine. 

Best,  
Jenna Rollins, Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting Team  
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
512-239-1845

From: John M. Cason < >  
Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2024 8:06 AM 
To: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov>; Stephen Cisneros < >; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report 

Jenna, 

I believe I remember reading that earlier. I have one more question, can I send a personal check? I think it would be faster 
than requesting one from College Station. I used this method for our interruptible water right request for 2024 with the 
BRA and it was successful. 
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johnny 

From: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2024 7:57 AM 
To: John M. Cason < >; Stephen Cisneros < >; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report 

Good morning Mr. Cason, 

Happy New Year! I will make sure this application gets distributed so TCEQ staff can begin their review. We 
unfortunately do not have an online payment method for water rights application fees, so we ask that you please send a 
hard copy of the application with the fees to one of the following addresses:  

Regular US mailing address:  
TCEQ  
Water Availability Division, MC-160 
P.O. Box 13087  
Austin, Texas 78711-3087  

Express/Overnight mailing address: 
TCEQ  
Water Availability Division, MC-160 
12100 Park 35 Circle  
Austin, Texas 78753  

Hand delivery address:  
TCEQ 
Water Availability Division, MC-160 
Building F, Ste. 3101  
12100 Park 35 Circle 
Austin, Texas 78753  

Thank you! 
Jenna Rollins, Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting Team  
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
512-239-1845

From: John M. Cason < >  
Sent: Tuesday, January 2, 2024 5:01 PM 
To: Jenna Rollins <Jenna.Rollins@tceq.texas.gov>; Stephen Cisneros < >; Brent W. 
Auvermann < > 
Subject: RE: Updated SHR report 

Jenna, 

I hope you had a merry Christmas and a fantastic New Year. I am confident that we have addressed all the concerns 
discussed during our pre-application meeting, and we are now ready to submit our formal application. I have attached the 
final version for your review. 
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Could you tell me if I should send a hard copy along with the recording fee, or if there is an electronic submission option 
available? 

johnny 


















































































































































